17th September, 1928. Doctor R. F. Ruttan, Faculty of Graduate Studies, McGill University, Montreal. Dear Dean Ruttan. Sir Arthur Currie cables me that he wishes Dr. Harrison to be Chairman of the Executive Committee of the Graduate Faculty, and he will assume his duties forthwith. Dr. Harrison will call on you, and I know that you will give him everything he requires to carry on the work. Meanwhile, will you please accept my very sincerest thanks for helping us out during the summer, and I know when Sir Arthur returns, he will express his appreciation of your kindness. I am personally genuinely sorry to realize that you are severing your connection with the University, and I sincerely hope that this will not prevent our meeting frequently together. With all kind regards and renewed thanks, believe me Very sincerely yours,